LAT CDR RFA #32 Response

Action Requested:

Consider testing the Calorimeter Engineering Module with the latest version of the GCFE ASIC’s (GCFE9) in order to understand ASIC performance at the system level.

Supporting Rationale:

Important to understand if a new batch of ASIC’s are needed as soon as possible. Don’t want to find out that new ASIC’s are needed after starting to build flight unit Calorimeter units.

Response:

Prior to delivery of the EM CAL, the 16 GCRC ASICs were replaced with the flight version - GCRC5.  However, due to problems discovered in the GCFE9 parts, they were not placed on the EM CAL.  EM CAL was delivered with GCRC5s and GCFE7s.  This configuration operated at spec'ed communication speeds.

In the mean time GCFE9A ASICs have been manufactured and tested.  We are considering replacing the GCFE7s on at least two of the four AFEE boards with received GCFE9As prior to shipment of the EM CAL to the beam test.  The risk is damaging the unit prior to the scheduled beam test.  Alternatively we will replace them after the beam test.

Independently, we are assembling a mini-EM with two complete rows of CDEs which will operate with GCRC5s and GCFE9As.

So, in summary, the response is - we will at the earliest possible time.

